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MEMO 

 
TO:  President Koultourides and Members of Council  
 
FROM:  Dustin Anderson  
 
SUBJECT: Paving Forest/Hohman Alley from Broadmoor Avenue to Beverly Place 
 
DATE: November 18, 2019  
 

 
Background 
On October 18th the following five contractors were invited to quote on a paving project on part of the 
Forest/Hohman Alley North of Broadmoor Avenue: Walsh & Kelly, Site Services, Holland Asphalt 
Services, Rieth-Riley, and Gallagher Asphalt.  
 
This project will address the disturbed area that was a result of Gatlin’s remediation of the sink hole 
caused by a sanitary sewer inflow.    
 
Only one quote for paving the partial alley was received by Site Services at $34,699.  Site Services then 
offered to do the entire alley for $58,330 (revised proposal attached), the same price that it just completed 
a similar alley for in late September (between Forest Ave & State Line from Broadmoor Avenue to Beverly 
Place). 
 
Methodology 
The RFQ required that paving should be completed by December 1st and Site Services has scheduled the 
project to start Tuesday November 19th pending Council approval.  Should weather thwart this plan, in 
their proposal Site Services has agreed to hold the same price through Spring 2020, when it will schedule 
an alternative date.  Site Services is regarded as responsible and their proposal is responsive to the RFQ 
guidelines. 
 
The paving will be funded through the MVH Restricted Account 203-30000-63105. 
 
Recommendation: By motion and voice vote authorize the Town Manager to sign the revised Site 
Services paving proposal in the amount of $58,330 for the entire alley between Forest and Hohman 
Avenues from Broadmoor Avenue to Beverly Place. 
 
 


